THE MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY OF THE TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH FAYETTE
MINUTES
Meeting of June 2, 2022
The meeting was called to order by Kenneth Chambon, Chairman.  Board members present were Charles Rothermel and John Alan Kosky.  Also, present were Sam Gibson, Engineer; Romel Nicholas, Solicitor; Jerry Brown, Managing Director; Jamie Summers, Recording Secretary and Nick Goettman, Field Data Administrator.

Approval of Minutes from May 5, 2022 meeting
MOTION to approve the Minutes of the meeting from May 5, 2022, made by John Alan Kosky, seconded by Charles Rothermel, all members present voting AYE.

Public Comment:  Ray Cardillo, Dan Cardillo and Cheryl McGonigle.

· Ms. McGonigle was inquiring about activities related to a proposed sanitary sewer extension by Ray Cardillo at the rear of her property at 285 Union Avenue.  Grading work was recently done in that area by Mr. Cardillo.   Ms. McGonigle subsequently had a survey completed on her property that revealed that some of the grading work performed was on her property.  Mr. Cardillo indicated that he was under the assumption that the work he was doing was on a road easement that he understood to exist in that area.  Ms. McGonigle asked if the Authority authorized work for a sanitary sewer extension.  Mr. Brown indicated that while discussions had occurred with various members of the extended Cardillo family, no formal design drawings were submitted to MATSF until earlier this afternoon.  He further indicated that no permission was granted to the Cardillo’s by MATSF to move forward with any aspect of the proposed sanitary sewer extension.  Ms. McGonigle asked whether the application for sewage service had been filed with MATSF based upon her review of the MATSF Rules and Regulations.  It was pointed out that the section of the Rules/Regulations that she was citing was for connecting a home to an existing system and that other sections of the Rules/Regulations applied to a sewer extension.  The Solicitor provided various general comments and indicated that Ms. McGonigle may be able to pursue individual legal action against Mr. Cardillo for alleged trespass and potential property damage.  He also suggested that should Ms. McGonigle wish to receive any specific information regarding MATSF records in this regard, that it would be appropriate for her to file a “Right to Know” request with MATSF.  Mr. Kosky (with concurrence from the remaining Board members and Solicitor) suggested that Mr. Cardillo and Ms. McGonigle discuss options where the raised issues could be rectified in an amicable fashion.  Ms. McGonigle indicated that she would not want Mr. Cardillo to do any further work on her property. The Board directed the Authority Engineer to review the submitted plans.
Field Operations Report 

· Matt Fick’s accepted the MATSF offer letter for Wastewater Collection System Utilityman, passed all applicable screening, and commenced employment on June 1st. 

· The monthly field report for May was reviewed.
· Additional ground restoration work was performed by MATSF at location of previous backflow preventor installation at 101 Pinewood Drive.  The property owners executed the release as prepared by the Solicitor and approved by the Board at the May meeting.  
· Continued discussion on proposed area of focus for sewer lining in 2022. 
· A list has been compiled for proposed work for sewer main lining, primarily on certain sewer segments in the Hunting Ridge Area along with a portion of sewer located on the west side of Washington Pike upstream of Coal Run.  

Administrative Report: 

· The latest round of delinquency notifications was initiated in late April. Initial delinquency notices were mailed out to 307 customers plus 68 copies to owners on April 28th.  82 door postings will be done by service provider.
· Office Manager passed the Notary Exam and will be eligible to notarize Authority related documents in the near future. 

· Discuss proposed sanitary sewer extension on the Cardillo farm located off of Union Avenue Extension.  This involves extending the existing sanitary sewer in that area for a potential future home and to allow for sewage service to the existing barn/currently unoccupied farm house.  This proposed extension will be privately funded.  (see above under public comment) 
· Debbie Zymroz completed her probationary period as a part-time customer service representative.

MOTION to approve a $1.00 per hour adjustment to hourly rate for Debbie Zymroz, due to her probationary period ending,  was made by John Alan Kosky, seconded by Charles Rothermel, all members present voting AYE.
Engineer’s Report 
217-02 Peak Flow Alternative Analysis

KLH attended a meeting with the Authority on 4/27/22 regarding a potential future tank site at Newbury.  Modeling work required by the Consent Order & Agreement will include an alternatives analysis for different sites and final tank sizing.  

217-03 Developers Projects

Stonegate Phases 1&2 sanitary work continues.  Hastings Phase 3.3 sanitary work continues.  KLH reviewed the submission for the Apex Newbury Apartments.  
217-71 Fryes Lane/ Battleridge Road Area Sanitary Sewer Extension

Design revisions are complete.  KLH is preparing permit applications for a Highway Occupancy Permit, NPDES Permit and a G-5 Stream Crossing Permit.  KLH has prepared the draft easement exhibits and submitted to MATSF Managing Director for review.   Also, the PaDOT permit requires MATSF to have electronic access to their ECMS system and to secure a Business Partner ID.   An application has been prepared by the Managing Director in that regard and the associated resolution is ready for adoption.
MOTION to approve the Resolution authorizing electronic access to Penn Dot System (ECMS) and to acquire a Business Partner ID was made by Charles Rothermel, seconded by John Alan Kosky, all members present voting AYE.
Solicitor’s Report:    
ALCOSAN Transfer Agreement Status/Robinson Run Facilities

The Solicitor and Robinson Run Community representatives are following matters as they progress and facilitating transfers.  A draft Letter of Intent was received from ALCOSAN.  Professionals representing the Robinson Run communities will meet on June 10th to discuss.  In a related matter the Managing Director prepared a review letter with respect to a North Fayette Township Special Study-ACT 537 Plan Amendment with respect to their North Branch Robinson Run system.  As that sewer is tributary to the jointly owned Robinson Run system, it was also appropriate for South Fayette Township to pass a supporting resolution in that regard, to which the review letter recommended.  The Solicitor concurred with that recommendation.  
MOTION to approve the Managing Director’s review letter regarding North Fayette’s 537 Plan Revision made by Charles Rothermel, seconded by John Alan Kosky, all members present voting AYE.
Collections
GTN and MATSF management are continuing to coordinate their record keeping with respect to liens/bankruptcies, etc.  

Entech Stonegate, LLC 
Solicitor recommends a motion consistent with agreement with Developer.  
MOTION to extend 5 tap credits to developer consistent with paragraph 5 of the Memorandum of Understanding dated November 4, 2021 between the Municipal Authority of the Township of South Fayette and Maronda Homes, LLC was made by John Alan Kosky, seconded by Charles Rothermel, all members present voting AYE.
Old Business:   
· Status of Cecil Sturgeon Road connections.  (Final notice sent to 2 property owners requiring connection by June 30, 2022).
· Managing Director received one phone call in this regard from one of the property owners, but has no further information as to whether they will meet the June 30th date for connection.  He indicated that he conferred with Mr. Mahoney (the Allegheny County Plumbing Supervisor for the area) who indicated that ACHD would pursue the enforcement requirements upon notification by MATSF. 
New Business:   NONE
Meetings, Conferences and Training:

· Managing Director is actively participating in monthly 3RWW meetings at Greentree Borough pertaining to municipal Consent Order compliance.  
· Managing Director and Nick Goettman will be attending the PWEA Conference in State College (June 5th through 8th)
· PMAA Conference is scheduled for September 11th through 14th at Erie Bayfront Convention Center.
Approval of Bills: 


Bills – May 2022
Checks

ACH Payments

Credit Card Purchases

MOTION to approve the May 2022 bills for payment made by Charles Rothermel, seconded by John Alan Kosky, all members present voting AYE.  

Financial Statements: were reviewed.
Adjournment

MOTION to adjourn at 5:32 p.m. made by Charles Rothermel, seconded by John Alan Kosky, all members present voting AYE.  

